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5 October 2023 
 
Dear Environmental Protection team,  
 
Dogs Trust has been made aware that East Suffolk Council is currently consulting on the 
renewal of some of its series of Public Space Protection Orders. As the UK’s largest dog 
welfare charity, we would like to make some comments for consideration.  
 
Dogs Trust’s Comments 
 
1. Re; Dog Exclusion Order: 

• Dogs Trust accepts that there are some areas where it is desirable that dogs should 
be excluded, such as children’s play areas, however we would recommend that 
exclusion areas are kept to a minimum and that, for enforcement reasons, they are 
restricted to enclosed areas.  We would consider it more difficult to enforce an 
exclusion order in areas that lack clear boundaries.  

• Dogs Trust would highlight the need to provide plenty of signage to direct owners to 
alternative areas nearby in which to exercise dogs. 
 

2. Re; Dog Exclusion Order and beaches:  

• With phone calls often being made to the RSPCA and Police alerting to dogs being 
left in hot cars in coastal areas, we would urge you to consider the danger animals 
may be put in, and the difficult decisions owners have to make, by not being allowed 
to take their dogs onto the beach.   

• If the Council does choose to implement this order, Dogs Trust would encourage 
looking into a compromise between beach goers and dog owners, e.g. allowing dogs 
onto the beach in the evenings or early mornings, or having dog friendly sections on 
the beaches.   

• Strict dog exclusion restrictions can also lead to a decrease in dog friendly tourism 
for businesses along the coast, which in turn could have a negative impact on the 
local economy.  
 

3. Re; Dogs on Leads Order: 

• Dogs Trust accept that there are some areas where it is desirable that dogs should 
be kept on a lead. 

• Dogs Trust would urge the Council to consider the Animal Welfare Act 2006 section 9 
requirements (the 'duty of care') that include the dog's need to exhibit normal 
behaviour patterns – this includes the need for sufficient exercise including the need 
to run off lead in appropriate areas.  Dog Control Orders should not restrict the ability 
of dog keepers to comply with the requirements of this Act. 

• The Council should ensure that there is an adequate number, and a variety of, well 
sign-posted areas locally for owners to exercise their dog off-lead.   

 
The PDSA’s ‘Paw Report 2018’ found that 89% of veterinary professionals believe that the 
welfare of dogs will suffer if owners are banned from walking their dogs in public spaces 
such as parks and beaches, or if dogs are required to be kept on leads in these spaces. 
Their report also states that 78% of owners rely on these types of spaces to walk their dog.  

https://www.pdsa.org.uk/media/4371/paw-2018-full-web-ready.pdf


  

 

 
We believe that the vast majority of dog owners are responsible, and that the majority of 
dogs are well behaved. In recognition of this, we would encourage local authorities to 
exercise its power to issue Community Protection Notices, targeting irresponsible owners 
and proactively addressing anti-social behaviours. 
 
Dogs Trust works with local authorities across the UK to help promote responsible dog 
ownership. Please do not hesitate to contact should you wish to discuss this matter.  
 
We would be very grateful if you could inform us of the consultation outcome and 
subsequent decisions made in relation to the Public Space Protection Order. 
 
Yours faithfully,  
 

 
 
Clara Citro 
Community Engagement 
 


